
MINUTES 

MONTANA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
53rd LEGISLATURE - REGULAR SESSION 

COMMITTEE ON BUSINESS & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Call to Order: By CHAIRMAN STEVE BENEDICT, on February 10, 1993, 
at 8:00 A.M 

ROLL CALL 

Members Present: 
Rep. Steve Benedict, Chairman (R) 
Rep. Sonny Hanson, Vice Chairman (R) 
Rep. Bob Bachini (D) 
Rep. Joe Barnett (R) 
Rep. Ray Brandewie (R) 
Rep. Vicki Cocchiarella (D) 
Rep. Fritz Daily (D) 
Rep. Tim Dowell (D) 
Rep. Alvin Ellis (R) 
Rep. Stella Jean Hansen (D) 
Rep. Jack Herron (R) 
Rep. Dick Knox (R) 
Rep. Don Larson (D) 
Rep. Norm Mills (R) 
Rep. Bob Pavlovich (D) 
Rep. Bruce Simon(R) 
Rep. Carley Tuss (~LP 
Rep. Doug Wagner (R) 

Members Excused: REP. ELLIS AND REP. MILLS 

Members Absent: None 

Staff Present: Paul Verdon, Legislative Council 
Claudia Johnson, Committee Secretary 

Please Note: These are summary minutes. Testimony and 
discussion are paraphrased and condensed. 

Committee Business Summary: 
Hearing: HB 383, HB 387, HB 390 AND HB 441 

Executive Action: HB 383, HB 390 AND HB 441 

HEARING ON HB 387 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. BILL ENDY, House District 74, Whitehall, said HB 387 is an 
act providing that a real estate broker must be involved in the 
auction of property. 
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Proponents' Testimony: 

Tom Hopgood, representing Montana Association of Realtors, said 
the association is comprised of over 2,500 licensees as brokers 
and salespersons of real property and another 2,500 licensees 
that are not members of the association but are licensed to 
conduct real estate sales in the state. He said a home is 
probably the most important inv~stment that a person will ever 
make. A real property transaction is the most complicated act 
most people will ever be involved in. He said HB 387 will 
require an auctioneer to have a realtor license when selling real 
property. An auctioneer brings buyers and sellers together for 
the transaction of real estate. He said the National Association 
of Realtors has passed a resolution to require auctioneers who 
auction real property to be licensed under real estate license 
laws or perform real estate auction sales in conjunction with a 
real estate licensee. He said the auctions are becoming a 
marketing tool in the real estate industry and are growing due to 
the large turnover of real property that may not be sold under 
other situations for long periods of time. A survey done in the 
second half of 1992 showed that a large percentage of auctions 
were in RFDC. He said public auctions are essentially negotiated 
sales with a time deadline. Auctioneer's fees usually range from 
4 'to 10 percent of the selling price plus marketing costs. He 
said there are 34 states which require an auctioneer to be 
licensed as real estate salespersons or brokers, and nine states 
require a separate auction license. He said this is a consumer 
protection bill and urged the committee to give HB 387 favorable 
consideration. 

Lloyd Norman Mandeville, Montana Association of Realtors, and an 
auctioneer, Bozeman, distributed written testimony and 
information on the method of auction sales. EXHIBITS 1 AND 2 

Steve Mandeville, Legislative Chairman for the Montana 
Association Realtors, distributed a survey on the summary of 
auctioneer licensing and state auctioneer license laws. He said 
Montana does not have any regulation for auctioneers. He stated 
his support for HB 387. EXHIBITS 3 AND 4 

Opponents' Testimony: 

REP. GARY MASON, House District 63, Corvallis, said as an 
auctioneer he does title searches and deals with real estate. He 
informed the committee that he has asked Paul Verdon to draft 
some amendments to grandfather in the auctioneers that have been 
working for the last five years. 

Margee Mason, Mason Marketing Services, said she opposes HB 387. 
It discriminates against the rights of individuals to chose which 
way they want to sell their property. The auction way of selling 
is not the same as a real estate agent, the bid goes to the 
highest bidder with no long term contract. 
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Davar Gardner, Gardner Auction Services, Kalispell, said he 
concurs with the previous testimony. He said the national 
association and the Certified Auctioneers Institute offer many 
courses for selling real estate at auctions, and are accepted by 
most boards of realty throughout the country. 

Tex Pate, Montana Auctioneer Association, said HB 387 should be 
changed to a Real Estate Brokers Income Protection Act of 1993. 
He urged the committee not to pass HB 387. 

Glen Levandoski, Auctioneer, Blue Mountain Auction, distributed 
written testimony opposing HB 387. EXHIBIT 17 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. DAILY asked Tom Hopgood if an auctioneer is licensed as a 
real estate broker and sells a $100,000 farm and receives $6000 
as a commission to the broker, how much of a percentage would be 
charged on top of that for the fee. Mr. Hopgood said the anti­
trust law prohibits real estate salespeople and brokers from 
setting a fixed fee. He said an auction situation would be 
different and suggested that something could be worked out 
between the auctioneer and the owner. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. ENDY closed. 

HEARING ON HB 390 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. JOE QUILICI, House District 71, Butte, said HB 390 is an 
integrated least-cost resource planning map. He said HB 390 is 
one of the most important energy bills to come before a committee 
in the last couple of sessions. The bill has been worked on for 
the last several years by the environmental groups, utilities, 
Department of Natural Resource and Conservation (DNRC) , Public 
Service Commission (PSC) , and public input. HB 390 is unique to 
Montana because it is being looked at by the federal government, 
Congress, and other states for this method of energy. He said HB 
390 has three major purposes: 1) to clarify the PSC authority to 
require that electric and natural gas utilities file a financial 
report with the commissioner to clarify the utilities and recover 
their cost if they invest in energy efficiency or make other 
investments consistent with the plans that go before the PSC and 
the DNRC. They are to use the coordinated planning requirements 
of the PSC with those required under the Major Facility Siting 
Act to eliminate duplication and provide continuity in the 
process. REP. QUILICI distributed amendments. EXHIBIT 6 
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Proponents' Testimony: 

Gerald Mueller, Regulation & Integrated Least-Cost Resource 
Planning & Acquisition Working Group, said he is the spokes­
person for the Working Group that developed this proposed 
legislation. He distributed a list of the organizations and 
participants involved in the compromise of HB 390. He said the 
integrated least-cost plan differs from traditional utility 
planning in three important ways: 1) it ensures that utilities 
seek out the least costly means of meeting the electricity 
demands from all resource alternatives, i.e., power plants, 
conservation, utility-owned resources and the competitive market 
place; 2) it specifically takes into account the factors not 
addressed in past utility plans and will incorporate social and 
environmental costs and benefits not born directly by the 
utilities, but in comparison of resources and not by including 
these costs directly in utility rates. It takes into 
consideration the uncertainty of projecting future electricity 
demands and the availability and costs of future resources. 
Least-cost planning will allow utilities to identify and manage 
the risks that arise from this uncertainty; and 3) it will 
involve all environmental groups, utility customers, and 
regulators in utility planning before the resource acquisition 
decisions are made. He emphasized that the involvement does not 
transfer resource decisions from utility management to' ,either the 
state or the public. It does provide utilities with information 
about the interest and concerns of the regulators and potential 
interveners in regulatory processes at an early stage so if the 
utilities choose to, they can incorporate this information to 
avoid potential conflict in the regulatory form. EXHIBIT 7 

Ken Toole, consultant working with the Montana Environmental 
Information Center (MEIC), presented written testimony in support 
for HB 390. EXHIBIT 8 

John Alke, Helena Attorney representing the Montana-Dakota 
Utilities, said the utilities support HB 390 and the amendments. 
He distributed a document on the proposed adoption of rules on 
least-cost planning and the reply by Montana-Dakota Utilities Co. 
EXHIBIT 9 

Bob Anderson, Public Service Commission (PSC) , said the PSC 
supports HB 390. He said HB 390 is about the risk of future 
litigation. He presented written testimony. EXHIBIT 10 

Mark Simonich, Director of the Department of Natural Resources 
and Conservation (DNRC), said he is appearing before the 
committee on behalf of Governor Racicot to indicate the 
administration's support of HB 390 and the amendments. He said 
they also support the way the PSC has defined the roll for 
utilities in Montana. The process of HB 390 provides for 
meaningful public dialogue on the energy choices that utilities 
will confront before they actually make the investments. It will 
be cost-effective and will delete the time-consuming regulatory 
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legal battles that have plagued Montana for many years. He said 
one of the most important things this bill will do is require 
that the DNRC and the PSC work together in meeting the emissions 
instead of working as separate entities. EXHIBIT 5 

Frank Buckley, Montana Consumers Council Office, said they 
support the bill and feel it is in the best interest of the rate 
payers. 

Jack Haffey, Vice President of Montana Power Company, said they 
support HB 390 in its entirety. He said they were involved in 
part of the process that resulted in this bill. He urged the 
committee's support in the passage of HB 390. 

Gene Phillips, representing Pacific Power and Light, Kalispell, 
said this is what a least-cost program looks like in a seven­
state system. He said they worked on section 6, and submitted 
application on the use of the utilities. 

Tom Schneider, former chairman of the PSC and representing the 
Northern Plains Resource Council, said they strongly support the 
bill as drafted and amended by REP. QUILICI. EXHIBIT 11 

Jay Downen, Executive Vice President of the Montana Electric 
Cooperatives Association, said the association represents the 26 
electric co-ops that serve Montana. He complimented REP. QUILICI 
for bringing together this coalition of an two year effort. He 
said they are already under the least-cost plan, and urged the 
committee to pass HB 390. 

Allen Davis, DNRC, said this bill also shortens the Siting Act 
process by two years. He urged the committee's support for HB 
390. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. SONNY HANSON asked John Alke if HB 390 will give authority 
to the PSC to develop energy-related building codes for the state 
of Montana? Mr. Alke said he wasn't there, but it is his 
observation that under the existing law the PSC has the power to 
implement building codes. Mr. Alke said he has received 
information from Chairman Anderson of the PSC, and believes that 
the PSC is a creature of limited statutory powers. The PSC does 
not in Mr. Alke's opinion have the power to define its own 
regulatory course? He said there is nothing in this bill to 
authorize the PSC to trample over the jurisdiction of the 
Department of Commerce and impose on their building codes. REP. 
HANSON asked Mr. Alke what he meant when he said this bill was 
not limited to production only, what other meaning is there if it 
is not consumption? Mr. Alke said the existing statutory law 
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defines eligible conservation investments. He said there is a 
100 percent limit called "avoided cost". The avoided cost to a 
utility versus conservation, are the production cost that 
utilities avoid by not having to produce the unit of energy that 
is conserved by the conservation management. He said once they 
go beyond the actual production cost, i.e., environmental 
externalaties, social cost, and the negative and positive by 
definition of externalaties is a cost which is not imbedded in 
the cost of production. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. QUILICI said it has been over 10 years since Montana has 
used the Major Facility Siting Act. He said it hasn't been too 
many years ago when there was over 2000 mgw of surface power in 
the Pacific Northwest, and it is now drastically lower. He said 
HB 390 addresses the problems that need to be taken care of. 
There needs to be many entities involved in energy resources. 
REP. QUILICI informed the committee ~hat DNRC would be available 
to answer any questions regarding the amendments. 

HEARING ON HB 441 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. WILLIAM REHBEIN, House District 21, Lambert, said HB 441 is 
at the request of the Board of Water Well Contractors, Department 
of Natural Resources and Conservation (DNRC). He said it will 
streamline the departments way of handling problem water well 
contractors. HB 441 will allow more efficiency in the way the 
board and the water well contractors handle their differences. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Fred Robinson, Legal Counsel, DNRC, said it is in his capacity as 
counsel for the Board of Water Well Contractors and not as a part 
of DNRC that he is before the committee. The board asked for HB 
441 because they have had to spend an inordinate share of their 
resources for disciplining a few problem licensees. The proposed 
process is designed to strengthen the board's ability to react 
appropriately and timely to public complaints about problem 
licensees by emphasizing settlements without discipline and 
repealing requirements for trial-type hearings. He said the bill 
is sensitive to the due process rights of the licensees. Mr. 
Robinson distributed written testimony. EXHIBIT 12 

Wes Lindsay, Chairman of the Water Well Licensing Board, said 
there are five members on the board. Two of the members are 
water well drillers, and the rest are state employees. He said 
the members support HB 441. It is long overdue and will cut down 
on the lengthy court cases and cost. 
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Opponents' Testimony: 

None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. LARSON asked Wes Lindsay to identify some of the problems 
the board has to deal with? Mr. Lindsay said at this time there 
is an individual who defies everything the board asks him to do. 
He thinks he knows more than the board and does not live up to 
the standards of the board. He said the board has been trying to 
get this person out of business for the last two-years. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. REHBEIN said if HB 441 is passed, it will save the board 
time in the process and give them the authority to deal with the 
problems without going to trial. He urged the committee for a do 
pass recommendation for HB 441. 

HEARING ON HB 383 

Opening Statement by Sponsor: 

REP. RAY BRANDEWIE, House District 49, Bigfork, said HB,383 is at 
the request of the Department of Commerce. It calls for the 
continuing education of the Board of Realty Regulations to 
receive a license to sell real estate. 

Proponents' Testimony: 

Marsha Allen, Member of the Board of Realty Regulation, addressed 
the bill section by section in her written testimony. She spoke 
of the funds that are earmarked for the educational program. She 
said the current balance in the account is in excess of $280,000 
and the statutory balance of the account is set at $100,000. The 
board offers outreach programs, newsletters, and will create an 
education council that would allow the board to use the expertise 
of educators and licensees across the state. The council will 
answer to the board and be limited in its decision-making 
authority. She said there are 30 states who employ a full-time 
education director to assist in implementing education programs, 
and 22 states have some form of an education council. The states 
are recognizing the benefit of developing an educational strategy 
and following through with a comprehensive, managed plan. She 
emphasized that HB 383 is requesting authority only to spend 
revenues currently collected. There will be no increase in cost 
to the licensees of Montana. If the fund doesn't allow the 
statutory to balance, fees will be collected from the 
participants of educational programs to revive the account 
balance. EXHIBIT 13 

Greg Van Horssen, Income Property Managers Association (IPMA), 
and the Montana Landlords Association (MLA), said he is a no-
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ponent of HB 383. He said it is imperative for him to address 
the committee of some concerns the associations have with regard 
to the proposed legislation compared to current legislation. He 
said the associations do support the education process to 
increase the standards in the real estate industry. He directed 
the committee's attention to SB 111, sponsored by SEN. HARP. He 
said SB 111 will create a new category of licensee to be 
administered by the Board of Realty Regulation, and the category 
will be called IIProperty Manager ll

• He said a property manager is 
different than a real estate broker because they deal exclusively 
with rental of residential property. SB 111 will provide that 
the Board of Realty Regulation issue the property manager's 
license, renew that license and revoke, suspend or deny that 
license. He directed the committee's attention back to section 1 
of HB 383, which states the need for a property manager's license 
to be recognized because of the different responsibilities 
between real estate brokers and people involved primarily in the 
rental business. He feels that SB 111 will become law, and the 
reason he is before the committee. He said a property manager 
should be included under HB 383 as a member of the education 
council which is listed on page 3, lines 7 - 10. The council is 
made up of two real estate educators, two real estate licensees, 
one member of the board, and the executive secretary of the 
board. He said if SB 111 does become law, he asked that the 
committee take some steps to allow for the inclusion of a 
property manager on the education council. 

Tom Charlton, mobile home owner, Missoula, said he concurs with 
Mr. Van Horssen's comments to include a property manager on the 
education council. 

Opponents' Testimony: 

None 

Questions From Committee Members and Responses: 

REP. LARSON asked REP. BRANDEWIE if he would have any problem 
with Mr. Van Horssen's suggestion to include a property manager 
on the education council? REP. BRANDEWIE said he and the board 
do not have a problem with it. 

REP. STELLA JEAN HANSEN asked Marsha Allen to explain more about 
the fee? Ms. Allen said there is a one-time fee of $35 which 
goes into the state fund recovery account. 

REP. STELLA JEAN HANSEN asked Grace Burger, Executive Secretary 
for the Board of Realty Regulation, Department of Commerce, to 
explain how the fund accumulated to $280,OOO? Ms. Burger said in 
1985 the Legislature created the Rural State Recovery Fund which 
took the place of bond requirements. The fund's main purpose is 
to provide for damage suits, and for acts preformed by the 
licensee that they performed and were negligent in their actions. 
This fund is limited to $25,000 per claim. The account has been 

930210BU.HM1 



HOUSE BUSINESS & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 
February 10, 1993 

Page 9 of 13 

accumulating since 1985 from the assessed one-time fee of $35, 
which comes from each first time new license for a salesperson or 
a broker who fills out an original application. 

REP. LARSON asked Marsha Allen how many licensed salespeople and 
brokers are there to create $280,OOO? Ms. Allen said there are 
approximately 5,000 members that have paid the $35 one-time fee. 

REP. DAILY asked Grace Burger how many times this fund has been 
used? Ms. Burger said there have been four different claims paid 
out from the fund. The largest claim was around $34,000. 

Closing by Sponsor: 

REP. BRANDEWIE clarified the information that had been received 
on property managers. He said in order to become a property 
manager, a person must become a real estate broker, and to become 
a real estate broker, a person has to become licensed as a real 
estate salesperson, work two years under a broker/owner, have 
listed a certain amount of property, experience in the sales of 
certain property, acquire more education, take the brokers test, 
and become licensed as a broker. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 387 

Motion: REP. DAILY MOVED HB 387 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: None 

Motion/Vote: The question was called. Voice vote was taken. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

Vote: HB 387 BE TABLED. Motion carried 18 - O. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 441 

Motion: REP. BRANDEWIE MOVED HB 441 DO PASS. 

Discussion: None 

Motion/Vote: The question was called. Voice vote was taken. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

Vote: HB 441 DO PASS. Motion carried 18 - O. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 383 

Motion: REP. PAVLOVICH MOVED HB 383 DO PASS. 
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Discussion: REP. LARSON moved to adopt REP. LARSON'S conceptual 
amendment on page 3, subsection 5. EXHIBIT 21 

REP. LARSON spoke to his amendment. He wanted to include a 
property manager on the education council, but felt the bill 
should be held back to see if SB 111 is passed out of the Senate. 
CHAIRMAN BENEDICT informed him that SB 111 would not be heard 
until after transmittal. 

REP. BRANDEWIE said Paul Verdon, Legislative Council would be 
able to place a coordinating clause on this bill to go with SB 
111. REP. BRANDEWIE said the clause would make another position 
on the board to include a property manager, and increase the 
board from six members to seven members. 

REP. LARSON called the question. Voice vote was taken. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BRANDEWIE MOVED HB 383 DO PASS AS AMENDED. 
The question was called. Voice vote was taken. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Vote: HB 383 DO PASS AS AMENDED. Motion carried 18 - O. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 390 

Motion: REP. STELLA JEAN HANSEN MOVED HB 390 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. STELLA JEAN HANSEN moved to adopt an amendment. 
EXHIBIT 6 

REP. DAILY said these amendments have been agreed to by all 
parties. REP. SONNY HANSON called the question. Voice vote was 
taken. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion/Vote: REP. BACHINI MOVED HB 390 DO PASS AS AMENDED. REP. 
SIMON called the question. Voice vote was taken. Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Vote: HB 390 DO PASS AS AMEND. Motion carried 18 - O. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 240 

Motion: REP. DAILY MOVED HB 240 BE TABLED. 

Discussion: None 

Motion/Vote: The question was called. Voice vote was taken. 
Motion carried 17 - 1 with REP. KNOX voting no. 
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Vote: HB 240 BE TABLED. Motion carried 17 - 1. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 155 

Motion: REP. PAVLOVICH MOVED HB 155 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. PAVLOVICH discussed the reasons why the 
denturists want to create their own board and take care of their 
own fees. He said the denturists have had nothing but problems 
with the Board of Dentistry. 

REP. LARSON spoke against the bill. He said there are only 13 
denturists in the state, and said they are unrealistic in the 
cost of having their own board. 

REP. WAGNER said there was a Board of Denturity and the 
denturists were unable to meet the criteria of 30 denturists to 
have a board, and were placed under the Board of Dentistry. 

REP. STELLA JEAN HANSEN said if the denturists are not allowed to 
have their own board so they can set their own criteria for 
licensing, they will not be able to draw any denturists into the 
state so they can have their own board. 

Motion/Vote: REP. DAILY MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 155 BE 
TABLED. Voice vote was taken. Motion carried 14 to 4 with REPS. 
HERON, DOWELL, STELLA JEAN HANSEN, AND PAVLOVICH voting no. 

Vote: HB 155 BE TABLED. Motion carried 14 - 4. 

EXECUTIVE ACTION ON HB 216 

Motion: REP. BARNETT MOVED TO RECONSIDER ACTION ON HB 216 AND 
TAKE FROM THE TABLE. 

Discussion: REP. BARNETT said HB 216 removed the sunset off the 
marketing and unfair practice law which was passed two years ago. 

Roll call vote was taken. Motion carried 10 - 8. EXHIBIT 14 

Motion: REP. PAVLOVICH MOVED HB 216 DO PASS. 

Discussion: REP. PAVLOVICH asked REP. SONNY HANSON if this bill 
is passed, can the county attorney still force the gas station 
owners to raise the price of gas like they did with the existing 
law? REP. SONNY HANSON said the county attorney demanded that 
they raise the gas price based on the existing law. If HB 216 is 
passed, the existing law becomes permanent. The retailer will 
have to keep the gas price up to maintain the 1 percent and 6 
percent levels of profit for them. REP. PAVLOVICH asked if the 
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bill is passed, would it make him a richer man per se if he were 
a gas station owner? REP. SONNY HANSON said he thought it would 
make him richer. REP. BARNETT informed REP. PAVLOVICH that REP. 
SONNY HANS-ON'S comment was an assumption because he said 
"thought", and he did not have any facts to prove it. REP. SONNY 
HANSON said he based his comments on information from Charles 
Brooks, who represents a retail agency, who said the agency was 
against this bill two years ago, but this year they are a no­
ponent, because the retail people that are involved in the market 
did not want to appear against the bill, because they are making 
more money. 

REP. BRANDEWIE said there was conflict with this bill when it was 
before the committee. In the hearing there was a 2.8 cents per 
gallon difference between Cheyenne, Wyoming and Livingston, 
Mqntana. He said no one could explain why there was a price 
difference between the oil refinery in Wyoming and the refinery 
in Billings. He said HB 216 will not work in the big towns of 
Montana, but it would probably help the small business man in 
rural Montana. 

REP. WAGNER said his people back home, the small station owners, 
like this bill the way it is because it protects them. But what 
is the long term affect on the consumer? Will this keep the gas 
price up and make the consumer suffer, and if the price comes 
down is there anything to protect the consumer in this state if 
that happens? CHAIRMAN BENEDICT answered stating this bill has 
been on the books for two years and it will sunset at this time. 
He said prior to 1991, a company called Kenneally, owner of the 
Town Pumps in Montana, relishes HB 216 because it gives them a 
guaranteed profit. 

REP. DAILY called the question. Roll call vote was taken. 
Motion failed 8 - 10. EXHIBIT 15 

Motion/Vote: REP. BACHINI MADE A SUBSTITUTE MOTION THAT HB 216 
BE TABLED. Roll call vote was taken. Motion carried 10 - 8. 
EXHIBIT 16 

Vote: HB 216 BE TABLED. Motion carried 10 - 8. 
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ADJOURNMENT 

Adjournment: 11:00 A.M. 

~ ~_ STEVE BENE~I~T' Chairman 

-L2<N~ 
CLAUD I J~~, Secretary 

SB/cj 
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HOUSE STA..~DING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 10, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: ~';e, the committee on Business and Economic 

Development report that House Bill 383 (first reading copy --

,.,hi te) do pass as amended • 

Signed: 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Page 3, line 1. 
Strike: "six" 
Inser t: "seven" 

2. Page 3, line 9. 
Following: line 8 

----G~t<.~V'3 3encaict, Chaii' 

Insert: "(e) one member must be a property manager licensed as 
provided in [Senate Bill No. 111];" 

Renumber: subsequent subsections 

3. Page 7, line 15. 
Following: line 14 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. Section 5. Coordination instruction. If 

Senate aill No. Ill, including provisions creating a 
~roperty manager's 1icGnge, is not passed and 2pproved, then 
the code commissioner is i~structed to revise [this act1 to 
change the number of ~embers of the real estate education 
council provided for in 37-51-204(5) to six and to strike 
the property manager from the :nembership of the real estate 
education council." 

-END-



HOUSE STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 10, 1993 

Pagel of 2 

Hr. Speaker: He, the committee on Business and Economic 

Development report that House Bill 390 

white) do pass as amended • 

3igr~ed: 

And, that such amendments read: 

1. Title, line 11. 
Fallowing: line 10 
rrisert: "69-3-701," 

2. Page 2, lines 2 and J. 
Following: "." on line 2 
Strike: the remainder of lines 2 and 3 

(first reading capy --

Insert: "However, it i5 the intent of the legislature that t~e 
department and other state agencies share with the 
com.T!lission their expert i5e on envir:Jn!:1.en tal impact S 0 f. .:. 
uti-lity's pLmned resource acquisitions." 

3. Page 2, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "actuall~" 
Stri:<e: IIbv" 
Strike! "to" 
Insert: "for the convenience of" 

4. Page 3, li~e 6. 
Follo\'/inq: "corn,!ni3::::ion' s II 

Strike: "other" 
Insert: "existi~g statutory" 

5. Page 4, line l. _

Tn2pr~ •. "(or) "~_, 'o_~~-_~ol ... ~o ~gvQl~-~ent ---~-!I -~~nc t~~ ~n--- n_~ . --- - _..A._ ' __ V~.u.l, 4. \".....",..;:, L;") ,.~,-,c.. ~ .4-:::: l. ... '..,.J.;) \0._..;) ....... -

pr~}?aring a resource in ;;l portfolio :or '!jrr.!':l'OL :ma tinel~' 
acqui3it~cn c= the re50urc~." 

R~number: subse~uent subsection 

-~ -



6. Page 6, line 17. 

February 10, 1993 
Page 2 of 2 

Insert: "Section 7. Section 69-3-701, MCA, is anended to read: 
"69-3-701. Definitions. As used in this part, the following 

definitions apply: 
(1) "AYJoidad 90St9" RiCan9 tHe iflcFcffie:r.tcl cost:), as 

dctcFFRiflCd By ~,fl'': commission f ta aft elee jrf'4:.e OF t1:ctu:!e.l ',!'H:~ 
utility of t)l'\tH!!:f!JI::~ sapacit:y, or bot:l, '/fiieh, but for t~e 
p1:lrohase of eOfiservatim'l; tot'}e utili~:' 'Would fjefiera~~ oJ! 9uppl"t 
±4::scl': or !?Ul!'::::~a92 fro!'!! aftot:"lor SOl:H'Ce .-

+ri+ (1) "Co:-r'lUission" means the f'!ontana ouhl io service 
OOr:1."':1i.ssion created in 2--15-2602. 

+;3+ (2) "Co::serv!J.tio;:" ;:l~ans aD'.! :-eduction in electric nOvler 
or natura 1 gas consumpt ion ClS a resui t 0 £ investment in meas.;Jre~) 
that increase the efficiency of electricity or gas use in 
building shells, space heating or cooling equiprent, water 
il~ating equipment, or refrigeration aquipnent or o~h8r cost­
ef!ective measures which, over its economic life neat the 
criteria of 69-3-702. 

(4) "Rcsidefleial builElir_tJ" :'!':C n ft9 a nuildi:vJ used fe!' 
~esid~ntid~ eecupa~s? t~at.~ . 

\ l.. .. 1 • n,," f'A"""'" k.. ... ..... tai flao d sYStcm for ftcac~ng, coa%~ng, _____ cft, end. UJe5~ 

fuel 9upplied by the utilitj, aftd-
fb) contains at least one but ftO~ fflOFC than fou!' ge?a~atuly 

or cefl~rall1 heated ~~ellinq units 9~ co~tain9 ~e~~ than feu!' 
separatoly heated or cool:d Of hoth heatsJ and cooled units."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

7. ?age 6, line 20. 
Strike: "." 

3. Page 6, li~e 21 through paqe 7, line 3. 
Stri}:.e! n ( 1) " 
;:"0 110"'; ~ ,..-. -II [.~ ':>r'" , nn ~]" .. 'tv ....... ':;.. ,:,\::;'.- .... ""--'... v 

3trike: the ranai::der of line 21 through "costs" on page 7, line 
3 



HOUSZ STANDING COMMITTEE REPORT 

February 10, 1993 

Page 1 of 1 

Mr. Speaker: VIe, the corrmlittee on Business and Economic 

Develooment report that House Bill 441 

white) do pass • 

Signed: ---

C::::-nlni t tee '10 'C (~ : 

(first readinq copy --

Steve Benedict, Chair 



My name is Lloyd Norman Mandeville. 

EXHIBit. 1 ~ '."d. d. 

DATE c:2,. La - 94 
HB :3f?1 

I reside at 1001 Woodland Drive in Bozeman, Montana 

I am here representing the Montana Association of Realtors 

I am a licensed real estate broker with 15 1/2 years 

experience in the field of real estate sales, including 8 

years as broker/owner of Mandeville real estate in Bozeman. 

I am also an auctioneer with nearly 25 years experience in 

conducting auctions. 

Since becoming a licensed real estate salesperson, I have 

had many opportunities to participate in and conduct real 

estate auctions. During that time there have been dramatic 

changes in the way that we have approached and conducted a 

real estate auction, while our method of conducting 

personal property auctions have changed very little. The 

world of real estate has precipitated those changes to our 

methods. 

One of the high points of my auction career was when the 

Montana Auctioneers association invited me to be one of the 

featured speakers at our state auctioneers convention last 

year. The topic was "Auctioning Real Estate In Today's 

Changing Marketplace". The gist of the talk had to do with 
f}~ - -/ :.~ ?-.I-".---:---f-,-;..->-

how dafi~~~ it is to both auctioneers and consumers to 

auction real estate without the help of a real estate 

professional. 



/ ! 
, -,'" 

., :. ~/ /J, -' ~/~. 

/ 

When we first started auctioning real estate, we would meet 

with the seller for two to three hours gathering 

information about the property and viewing it, then go home 

and print up a one page sale bill about the property, 

advertise in the community in which we were conducting the 

auction, and show up the day of the sale. Today, after 

meeting with the seller we spend up to the next three weeks 

gathering information. This includes such things as having 

the seller complete detailed disclosures about the 

property, checking the records at the city and county 

offices, meeting with the title company, obtaining plats 

and maps, ordering inspections and tests, verifying loan 

information, and gathering other pertinent facts about the 

property such as environmental information. Then we start 

putting this information together into a package for the 

buyers as back-up information to the sale bill. 

I have brought for your reference a package which contains 

three things: a checklist which I now use when preparing 

for an auction to help insure that I don't miss anything; a 

sale bill and the twelve pages of back-up information from 

an acution which we conducted in 1991: and a letter from 

the Vice President of the First Trust Company of Montana. 

This letter was included because in the secon? paragraph he 

stated, "Their knowledge and expertise in auctioning AND in 

real estate transactions made this a successful sale for 

us". 



Today selling real estate has become very complicated. To 

help protect the public, the real estate salesperson in 

Montana has to obtain 60 hours of education in the field of 

real estate followed by constant continuing education. In 

addition, to insure protection to the public, our actions 

are strictly monitored by the board of Realty Regulation. 

In addition, many Montana real estate licensees, in an 

effort to further protect the public and enhance our 

professional image, have banded together under one umbrella 

known as the Montana Association of Realtors and, in so 

doing, have agreed to abide by the 23 articles in the Code 

of Ethics. Since it's inception in 1913, the'-- Code of 

Ethics has been revised only 18 times in it's 80 year 

history. Consistent with our rapidly changing real estate 

market, six of those 18 changes have occurred in the last 7 

years. 

As a contrast, today to sell real estate by auction, all I 

have to do is post a $5,000.00 property bond and I can call 

myself an auctioneer. I do not have to have to have any 

education, do not have to take a test, and do not have to 

work under a supervising broker until I have some grasp of 

what I am doing. 

A real estate auction requires the expertise of the 

auctioneer to control the crowd and create the excitement 

of the auction which drives prices up. But it also 



insure that all 

presented, both 

information is gathered and 

before and during the auction. 

properly 

For the 

protection of the public, it is essential that auctioneers 

not be allowed to sell real estate by auction without the 

expertise of the real estate professional. 

-4-
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FALLON STRH.'T 

THURSDAY, JULY 25,1991 . 
CITY HALL - 411 East Main - 2:00 P.M. 
Tax Deed Sale by the City of Bozeman 

Lots in Valley Unit Subdivision 
6 R-3 Lots to be offered individually 

8 R-3 Lots (previously TH) to be offered in 2 parcels 
51 R-4 Lots to be offered in 1 parcel 

17 

16 

13 

..; 12 ..; 
~ ~ 

II 

STRn:T '" 7-

42 
0 
I-

'" 
26 

s 
41 

C 25 oJ 
..J 

'" >- 24 40 

39 

21 
38 

21 

20 

t9 

18 

TO BE OFFERED IN 4 PARCELS AS FOLLOWS: 
Parcel 1: Zoned R-3 
Consists of Lots 1-6 in Block 11. These lots are to be offered individually subject to the 
following minimum bid. 

Minimum Bid 
Each Lot 

$9.836.00 

SID Bal 
Each Lot 

$5.914.00 

Parcels 2 and 3: Zoned R-3 (formerly zoned TH) 

Min Bid 
SidBal 

Each Lot 
$15.750.00 

Lot Size 
Sq. Ft. 

Each Lot 
16.249 

Consist~ of 8 lots ranging in size from 4:1.582 sq. ft. to 44. 998 sq. ft. The 6 Lots in Block 14 
described as Lots 1-3 and Lots 8-10 will be offered as 1 unit. {Parcel 2) 

Minimum Bid SID Balance ., Tptal 
Total Package $22.245.00 $97,755.00 $120,000.00 
Average per Lot $ 3,707.50 $16.292.50 $ 20,000.00 

The 2 lots in Block 13 described as Lots 5 and 6 will be offered as 1 unit. (Parcel 3) 

Total Package 
Average per Lot 

Minimum Bid 
$11,456.00 
$ 5,728.00 

SID Balance 
$29.744.00 
$14,872.00 

Total 
$41,200.00 
$20,600.00 

Parcels 1. 2. and 3 are zoned R-3 which is a Residential Medium Density District. The R-3 
district allows up to a four family dwelling unit per lot. or townhouse clusters not to exceed five 
units or 120 feet in length . 

Parcel 4: Zoned R-4 
Consists of 51 lots to be offered as one package. 
25,965 sq. ft. They are described as: 

Block 2, Lots 18-26 
Block 5, Lots 1-13 and Lots 32-42 

Total Package 
Average per Lot 

Minimum Bid 
$167.026.00 
$ 3.275.02 

The lots range in size from 13.799 sq. ft. to 

Block 6. Lots 1-12 
Block 7. Lots 1-6 

SID Balance 
$289.424.00 
$ 5,674.98 

Total 
$456,450.00 
$ 8,950.00 

These lots are zoned R-4 which is a ReSidential High Density District, Uses permitted in the 
R-4 district are the uses permitted in the R-3 district. plus multiple family and townhouse 
structures exceeding four units per structure as principle uses. Additional conditional uses 
permitted in the R-4 district are offices, medical offices. clinics and centers, 

Taxes and SID's wilt be paid current to date of sale, FOR COMPLETE INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Then wilt be no dellnquentt .. e. or SID', on Ihe 101' purchased. 

ANANCING TERMS R-3: 
50% oflhe purchase pnce wiU be required al the time 01 sale. The C.y wililinance 
the remalnll\Q 50% ovsr two years at 8% inlertfSl wnh semi·annual payments. 

ANANCtNG TERMS R-4: 
40% 01 the purchase p"ce will be required at the time of sale. The City Wlillinance 
the ,emauling 60'/, over live years at 8% interest With semi·annual payments. 

Statements on the date of sale shall take 
precedence. 

TITlE INSURANCE lurnished to buyer by the City 01 Bozeman. Till. conveyed by 
Quit Claim Deed. The herem desCrrbod property wig be olf.rod lor sal. al public 
auctron. sold In Ihe mBnnet 01 /I!tI hJghesl bid subfIICI 10 Ihe prinlod mlmmum bids. , 
Prop.rtlBS Will be sold ~as is. whers isw Without representation Of warranty either 
eXprBS!ect Of Implied. 
All information IS trom sources deemed rehable and is beheved 10 be correct. 
However, saller ana agent accept no responsibility lor the accuracy lhereof and all 
Interestod parties are U/ged to Independenlly satisfy themselves In all matters 
regarding these properties. Please seek professional advice II you behave 1110 be 

adVisable or necessary. 

411 E MAIN ST. 
Bozeman. Montana 

1406) 586-3321 

-JliilU~£bHl£·:,; 
\i\·Hrtinn·~~rhtfi· 

1121 Mandeville Lane 
Bozeman. MT 59715 

(406) 587·7 832 

420 Wesl Mondenhall 
Bozeman, Montana 59715 

(406) 587·9566 

First 
Class 

-~ 

-i 
l , 
l 
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J 
I 

I 
; 
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E>.~~r1~:,.,j: ':.--~-- .---

W ELCOtolC TO TU E AUC'l' I ON OF 
4 PARCEL~ IN VALLEY UNIT 5UBDIVISION 

WE AT MANDEVILLE AUCTION SERVICE AND MANDEVILLE REAL ESTATE 
ARE PLEAtiE[) '1'0 BE OI:'~'EHING 'l'IIE LO'rS FOR 'l'HE CI'l'Y OI!' UOZr.:t-1AN 

HIDDERS PACKETS 

It you are considerin(j bidding on a lot it is important 
that you regIster to bid and pick up a bidders packet. 
l3idders packets \-/ill be given to those who register to bid. 

Included in the bidders lJacket is an explanation ot the 
terms of the auction & the auction procedure; the November 
1~91 and tolay 1992 SID lJayment amounts on all parcels; the 
lY90 tax amountb from which the taxes will be prorated, 
~dCJes trom the most current city zoning code explaining R-3 
and H-4 zoning, an "Acknowledgment of Bid" which you, will 
L~ requlrea to sign upon being declared the succ~ssful 
Lidder, a sam~le agreement for Rale and a promissory note 
wtllch you wIll Le required to sign if you are asking the 
city to carry part ot the purchase price, a sample cOlJY of 
lh(; "Inuellture" which conveys Litle to the purchaser, and a 
lelter team Montana Power regarding gas and electric. 

Nut included in the bidders packet but available from one 
01 the m(,~n,bers of the auct ion team is an SID payment 
schedule on each lot tor the scheduled life ot the SID 
balance, a standard Montana Trust Indenture which you will 
also be required to sign it you ask the city to finance 
part 01 the purchase price, a title report on each lot or 
I:JCirc~l, filapti tram the city of Bozeman showing the existence 
01 sew~r and water to each at the parcels, and a map from 
the Montana Power Coml:Juny showing the existence of utiliLY 
hookups to two at the parcels. 

NI N HIU11 BID: 

The City has established minimum amounts for each lot or 
parcel. 'l'he bIddIng WIll b(' started no lower thau the 
minimum amounts as shown on the sale bill. In addition to 
the I:Jrlce Lid Lhe purchaser wlll assume the SID'S. 

Procedure: When a lot is declared sola, the successful 
bidder "Jill slyn an "Acknowledgment of Bid" before being 
escorted to the closin~ taLle. There the purchaser will 
dq)Oslt WIth Lhe Closing a<jent an amount equal to at least 
~~% at the amount bid it buying an H-3 lot or parcel, or at 
lUdsl H)% lt !Jurchasin~l the H-4 parcel. 'l'he successtul 
l.idder wIll havL' the option of paying the balance in full 
i.lt this time, or by si<jning a note and accom[Janlng 
(lUCllrnent", the city will finance the balance as stated in 
t.1ll! sale bill. 'l'he tit!:>l s0I\1i--annual payment WIll be due in 



January 1992. 

~or Example: If the succ~ssful bid on a single R-3 lot in 
Ulock 11 is ~lO,~0U and the successful bidder wanted the 
(',ty to finClIIC(:, til(, !illCC(~5stul bidder will pay a milliritllln 
\J I ~ ~ , U I:) I) d () \ ill "I I I: l: CUll C l II :; i U II U i \ r. I.e lJ i d 0 i IHJ cJ fi d :; ltj fl d 

1",1 (' allo cll'('nll'f <d,V i Ilq <ioclIllI!'nts for t.he balcllle,·, 'I'h,' nnt. 

" itt. :,' 
i.uUl ,Vt")'''' ."llsiL '" 

",I l'j7.q~ \,11., \j', 1,1'1' \,j :,;. L"}.~)B ['<-1 !",.nt·h). 'iilL, :,~i,t"".ll.' 

wuuld resulL ill d total interest cust of $~0~.lHl over LIll! 
t.\JO yec.J[s, assllllllng dll l,aYflients were paid exactly on the 
<late due. 

111 additlon thl: purchaser will be required to assume or pay 
01.1 the remaining SllJ balance tor each lot. The SID'S ilre 
set up on semi-dllnudl payments aue November and May of each 
Yl:at. Tile t 1 rst two s(;;mi-annual SID payments tor each lot 
dLe shown in the bidders packets. Full payoft schedules 
ale availctLle trum any ot our auction personnel. The 
November l~~l S1D pdyment will be prorated from J~ly 1, 
1~91 tu July 2~, 19~1 with the purchasers being credited at 
closlng tor those 2~ days at SID p~yment. The purchaser 
will then be responsible Lor paying the tull senu-annual 
pilymcllt due in Novl:mber, 1991. 

11 you have any questions concerning the minimum bid or 
tilD's. ~leclse t.:llk to one ot our Auction Staft to be sllre 
you tully understand it beLore you bid. 

kLLEASES UN k-4 LU~S 

The City would be "lilling to release any number of R-4 lots 
truw it!:> Trust Indenture upon the owner bringing the 
illt(~u:s\. accruiny on the debt for that lot current and the 
pdYHlelit at tYlO times the unpaid balance of principal 
u:lllainlng on the lot or lots requested tu be released. 

Uy the W.:ly ut ex~m~le, on July 25, 1991, the City financed 
$H3,~13.11" of the purchase price. Every semi-annual payment 
would llrst be applled to interest and the balance to 
l,rillcipdl. It you desire to release a lot during the 
~llll!lIIer of 19~2, you wuuld make a payment that wou] d br i ng 
the interest on the dE.:bt on that lot current ana you "lOula 
~)ay $L,'IlU.~0 f.lLlIH;ipal tor the released lot. This o\llount 
lS two tillles the proportlonate slJare of the lY~2 

olltst<.HJ(.ilng ~liIlCil>al baldnce remaining aftel the last 
s(!lIli-aIIlJUal piJyment (bclsed on the orlginal amortization 
sctH,(h"le) • 

lIlly prt.·-paYlIlent resu]tlncl from releasing lots, would be 
<.I ~ j!J 1 i l ,d l. 0 you t 0 til 1 9 a t ion \1 h i c h w 0 u 1 d r l.' CI U c; e 
[ltuPOttlorJdll:ly, til(! prlllclpcd balance of the rE::lIlainilig 
ll,LS. Howt.:vel, allY l)rt.:-paYlilent would not excuse the [ll'xt 
sl:wi-CJlIrluill pdyment due Clnd tilt:: iull amount dt::scrlbt:o in 



~ 

J--LO -13 
Llie promissory Note. \-to __ .J?:::L _ .. 

UTILlTIES 

According to th~ utility com~Hnies, all utilities dle 
dvailable in Block 13 and 14 (the 8 H-3 lots being ot1ered 
ill 2 parcels). Telephone ano each.! TV arc available' in 
lJIuck 11, anll no utIlities are in to the :,] R-J! luts. 
Muntana Power has stated that gas and electricity woulll be 
brought into the lots at no cust tu the uwnel or 
eJ(:veloJ:!cr. 'l'he only charge would be the hook-uJ:! charge. 
See letter tram Montana Power (included in lhe packet). 

'TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF TilE SALE: 

1. A 1 I D <.: 1 i n que n t t a xes \1 11 1 L e b r 0 ugh leu r r l' n tat c 1 0 5 i II 9 • 
2. All DelinquclJt SID'S are wi.lived at closing. 
3. l'urcllasc'r will acce~t and ue responsIble tor paying 

SID'S & Taxl:'s tram the date 01 the sale iOlltwrCJ. The 
f:Jrurated baialice ot the IYYl tax,=,s al'o SIU's will UP 
credIted to Lhl:: purchaser at clus ing. 

4 • '1' Ii e C i l Y 0 t II 0 z em a n w ill t urI 11 s h '1' ill e Ins u ran c c in\. h c' 
amount of the purchase ~rlce (lltlL reJ:!orls nre 
aVdilable irom the Auction Per:;onnel. 

S. TitlE ... ·!ill convey by QUIt Claim [h.ed. 
b. The ueed will be held by the tith' cumpany ulltil tile 

ch(!ck h<.ls cleared and then DE:c' rccortltc.'d for you. 
7 • 'l' h e ~ r u!? e r t y w 111 be 0 ttl! rl: d l, sol d "A SIS \'1 II I~ R I~ IS" 

and it is the responsibility ot the purchaser to 
Illsfje<.:L the [Jrof-'erty betore lie or sh~: bids. 

ll. There is no warriJnty eith<.:r ('xpr£'ssed or imp] ipd. 
Y. UIJUIJ beiny decliHt'd lht., slIccPsbLul bHidE:'r, tlil' 

successful bidder must deposit a minimum ot SI1% of thE' 
amount lJlci It [Jurt:hi:'lSin~1 iHl H-3 lot or parcel, or 4~)~; if 
lJurcbasing the R-4 lJiJ[cel, and SIgn all clmillHJ 
documE~n ts. 

Hr. Tlie bal.:Hlce u1 the bid ~)rice ~Jil1 be amorLlzed <.IS 
slilted 111 the SoLe 13111 ilt I:J% API< il!ld Pilid to thl.' City 
ot Bozeman in semi-il[lJlu<Jl peoyments. 

J 1. I n add I t 1 0 n to ttl e II i d P 1 i c: Co!, l lit.' l-u r c II a s e r III us l iJ~; S U HI! > 

the reIllainillg SID balance. 
12. i\Il parlles wantiny to blu on <.Iny lot must tirst 

register and oblain il uitidel nUHIDPr i.iIJd rvcciv(' ,1 
bjlleters packet. 

13. It is the responsibility 01 cad1 bidder tu urJ(jerstalHl 
llie terms and condItions of thIS iluction bl·'tore biddillg. 
iJhen the Auctioneer says "Sold" if you arl' thl' 
suc:c:essiul bidder, you own lhp propetty and iJre 
resJ:!onsible fur piJying lor thl' 5',llIe. 

1'1. iie rE:coll1!11Lnd that lillyers Verity the lucutiun Jot liprior to build! 
reJ:!resentatioTi or warrantif's as tu t'll~, locallvll of thl:' 



lot llnes of the properties. 
1~. \~e recomnlena that tbe purchasers verify the 

uvaild~ility of utilities. The information presented 
regarding the rxistence or availability ot utilities is 
trom replesentations made to the agent by the utility 
companies. Agent and seller do not guarantee the 
accuracy of this information. 

16. The Purchaser and seller are to split the closing fee. 
The Purchal;;er is to pay all recording fees. 

11. Purchaser to deposit all necessary funds with the 
clo~inCJ agent immediately upon being declared the 
successtul bidder. It lhe purchaser is not prepared lo 
close, lhe s~le may be declared void at the option ot 
the st.!ller, and the properly be re-offered. 

JU. The tlile will be vested only in the name(s) of the 
parlY(les) who are availaLle to sign at the Auction 
unless ulher iJrrangeJllenls have been made (eg. Pm'ler 
ot Atlorney). 

l~. There dre no water rights. 
20. As this is a subdivision within the boundaries of 

BOZ(1Il1iJll, the eXlstence of milleral rights have not', been 
reseurched anc.. ute unkllovill. 



VALOEY 1J4~T AUCTICt4 M 
TAXES tt4 SID AYNa4T SCH ULE 

PRINCIPAL & INTEREST 
LDT BLOCK TAXES SI D PAYNEt4T SCHEDULE STREET ~INTEtW4CE TREE ~INTENANCE LIGHTING DISTRICT 

1lI30/91 05/31/92 11/90 05/92 1l/90 05/92 11/91 05/92 
I II • 311.66 • 554.47 i 541.54 • 16.02 • 16.01 • 1.88 • 1.87 NCt4E 
2 II. t 311. 66 • 554.47 • 541.54 $ 16.02 $ 16.01 $ 1.88 i 1.87 NCt4E 
3 II $ 311. 66 • 554.47 $ 541.54 • 16.02 i 16.01 $ 1.88 $ 1.87 NIllE 
4 II i 311.66 $ 554.47 $ 541.54 $ 16.02 $ 16.01 $ 1.88 $ 1.87 NCt-lE 
5 II $ 311.66 • 554.47 $ 541.54 $ 16.02 $ 16.01 $ 1.88 • 1.87 NIllE 
6 II $ 31l.66 $ 554.47 $ 541.54 • 16.02 $ 16.01 $ 1.88 $ 1.87 NCt4E 

PARCEL 2 
l-3 14 $ 9,165.88 $ 8,951.98 $ 96.12 $ 96.06 $11.28 $11.22 
8-10 $ 4,249.94 i924.94 

(AFFECTS LOTS 8-10) 
PARCEL 3 $ 3.76 $ 3.74 
5 & 6 13 $ 1,42&.02 $ 2,788.92 $ 2,723.84 • 32.04 $ 32.02 NCt4E 

PARCEL 4 

All 51 2,5 $27,136.16 $20,503.06 $817.02 $816.51 $95.88 $95.37 NCt4E 
6,7 $15,108.46 



CITY OF DOZEMAN AUCTION 

DID ACKNOWLEDGEMENT FORM 

Lot 

Block 

Subdivision ------------------------------
Purchase Price $ ------------------------
Purchaser asking Seller to finance 1/2 of the purchase 
pr.ice? 

Yes 

No 

Information to appear on closing documents (please print): 

(Name) SSN: --------------------r---------------- -----------------
(Name) SSN: ------------------------------------- -----------------
(Address) --------------------------------
(City/Zip) __________________________ ___ 

I/we understand that the SID's are not included in the bid 
price and that in addition to the bid price, I/we do hereby 
agree to assume the principal balance remaining on the 
SID's. I/we further ackllowledge that I/we have read and 
understand the terms and conditions of the sale and that 
I/we am/are purchasing the above described lot under those 
terms and conditions. 

Signature Date 

Signature Date 
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PRornsSORY NOTE 

$ -------------------- BOZEMAN, NONTANA ,I 

FOIt VALUE ltECEIVED, the undersigned jointly llnd severally 
promi.se to pay to the order of the City of Bozeman, a Hontana 
Hunicil'al Corporation, negotiaule lind p'ayable to payee at 'Ill East 
Hain Street, llozelllan, Montana, the full sum of 

DOLLARS ($ ), toge ther witIl 
:Jnt(!rest [roiii(Jute at the rate of l.!ight percent nnr per annum on .. 
upai.d uaiunces of principal, payable as 
follown: DOLLARS ($~) 
per payment, paylihle 011 tI.e .,. f:-cIay of i;-~:.:~~·"~--r9 " and on the " 
day of ',. . 19·:· and all the--:J . (loy of [jotll",':·."'7 and '.::. through ,""., " .. l"Y-:-:- when the entirClJilallce of princ1pal and illL~t will 
be due and payable if,not due earlier. The makers of this Note s11a11 
have the right to pay, in addition to any ins tallment, anY"additional 
sums or to pay the entire balance remaining due at any ti.me: Interest 
shall first be computed and deducted and the balance credited u·pon the 
prindpal. 

Should default be TIIade in the payment of any installment 
under this Note, and if the default is not made good within five (5) 
dayo, the entire principal sum and accrued interest shall at once 
become due and payable without notice at the option of the holder of 
thiu Note. Failure to e}cercise this option shall not cons titute a' 
waiver of the right to exercise the same in the event of any 
subsequent default. In tlle event of default, it iv agreed that the 
holder of this Note may recover such necessary expenses as rnay be 
incurred in collection, including a reasonable attorney's fee. 

The makers, sureties, guarantors and endorsers hereof, 
severally waive presentment for payrnent,demand and notice of 
dishonor, and non-payment of this Note, and consent to any and all 
extensions of time, renewals, waivers or modifications that may be 
granted by the holder hereof,· with respect to payment or other 
provisions of this Note, and to the release of any security, or any 
part thereof, with or without substitution. 

This Note io secured by a Hontana Trust Indenture, of even 
dat~, herewith, upon real estate situated in the County of Gallatin, 
State of Montana •. 



I NUl':Il'l'URI~ 

'I'IIIS JNDJ;tI'l'UHE fllaue between the CI'I'Y OF DOZrml\N, a fllullicipnl. 
<:<"l'(>oralion, 411 East 1101n Strcet, Dozeman, Hontana, the pnrty o.c the 
ficst (lort, and , of 

pnrty uf lhe s~contl 
pal't. 

W I '1' II E S ::; E T II z 

\~IIBREl\S, thr.I'e uns nsnesllcll for the y.,nr 19 nnd 
IIlIiHleqllen t yenc IJ in the nnme of Va ll.,y Uni t Corpora tion tl.nt-ccr tn in 
t rac\'. of 1nnd hereinafter described (or payment: of special 
improvement uistric\: no, 621 through 625 assessments .. hich have not 
boen pai.d Bnd conoll luLe alien on the hereinafter descrihed real 
property in the lotal amuunt o( $ including 
intereat thereun; onu 

WIIEHgl\S, the Cit:y of 1J07.eman /lcquired on . an 
nnnJgllmellt certificat.e of tax snle assigltll.g ':he interest of Gnllntln 
Cuullty, 110ntnlla, ill lhe hCl'cinnflcl' described renl pl'ol'crly resultJlIg 
f"OIR n lax sale un the ___ tiny of _____ ' 19 ___ , (or 
lhe lax year he It! by Ga lla tin County; anu 

IHlI':nEl\S, 
",nuUllli ng to $ 

lhe City havin<J 1''' Id <1r.U IIquent tnxen an.l coslo 
to the Call1ttln County 'I'censurer, 

UOW, 'l'llI'an:l'llHE, the city of Uoze-man, in cOllsidcrntlon .pC lhe 
slim of $ __ -,-___________ uuen hereby cOllvey, trona ler' .all<l 
qui tclidm unto of· 

, all or 
'Iti1I:Iyht, ti tIe all(e interest to tho followIng descITi>ell real 
1.>L'opcrty and the aforelnent:iolled certificate of tax sole !lumber 
__ , ______ , 011 of which io situated 111 Galilltill COUllty, State of 
MOlltnna, to-wit: 

l,ot ill n10ck of Vnlley tlnit Suilllivision, 
Phnse-r:-acconling lo the o((ieJal plat thereof on fi le 
and of record in the office o( the County Clerk and 
Recorder of Gallatin County, 1,10ntolla. 

EXCBP'r1l1G 'I'IIEHf:FIIOH eXI'H'flsly olld suhject to (1) Cllly and all 
wnter d.'Jhls; (2) any nlu) all millerni and royalty illteJ:e8tsl (31 allY 
alld all specIal improvelllent dJou:ict assessmenls whieh are clue and 
payahle on • alHl suhnc<Juent years; (4) {IllY ano all rOil1 
estilte property taxes (lIHI aSS(~Sf;llIenl:8 oue llnd pi\~'able , 
---' and subscqllellt ycnrs; lind (5) allY nllel lIll Oll901l",,"to, right.f1-of­
WilY, utilJty lines, and olher 11e-1I9,all,1 encumhrancE's whIch i1rc of 
rocord in the Clerk alH] Recortler's Office of Gallatin COUllt)', 
tlonlilno, 

Ul\'I'EU this __ day of 

l\'I"l'EST I 

Robill r., Sullivan 
Clerk of City COllllllissioll 

1 

CITY OF DOZEHl\N, a Hunicipa1 
Corporat,ton 

Dy. 
J~-o-rn-e-s--I~'-.~W~y-s-o-c-'k·i-,~C~i~ty--~~I~a-'-Ia-g--e-r----



!JJ1Jf!J1l/ P.O. BOX 490, BOZEMAN, MONTANA .,," 

MONTANA POWER COMPANY 

ANN I'tf. GIBSON 
MANAGER 

Mandeville Realty 
420 West Mendenhall 
Bozeman, Montana 
59715 

Dear Lloyd, 

July 19, 1991 

As per our conversation on 7/19/91, there will not be a 
charge to bring the electric and gas distribution lines 
through the development. However, there will be a charge 
for secondary electric to be brought onto the individual 
lots at a cost per lot. 

If you have any further questions, please notify me. 

CSA/jc 

C: Mike Reichman 

TELEPHONE 4061586·1331 

Sincerely, 

C~ h Olu-v\O. 0 l-.. 
Cyndi S. Alverson 
Energy Services 
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First Trust 
Montana 

. Flrsl Irusl COlllpnny·ol Monlana 
Flrsl Balik nllllding 
P.O. [lox 7~() 
nOlclllnll. MUlllolla 59115 
(~06) 587·5~51 

1\pril 27, 1989 

'1'0 Whom It MilY Concern: 

Oilices: [lole"",n 

Glenl ralls 

lIelena 

Mlssol/la 

Our firm has employed Mandeville 1\uction Service and Mandeville 
Real Estate several times to liquidate personal and real estate 
property for us. 

One of the last projects was a 102 unit motel in Williston,--,North 
Dakota. 'riley dId an excellent jub of marketing, selling, and­
closing the sale. Their knowledge and expertise in auctioning 
and in real estate transactions made this a successful sale for 
us. 

I would h.lghly recommend Mandeville 1\uction Service and 
Mandeville Real Estate for ariy of your 'real estate or auction 
liquida tion needs. 

Very truly yours, 

FIRST TRUST DOZEM1\N 

. /.-1>~"/, /" 4"P ./'" 

.... /'./;:~.;~~ ",-:' L.;/ !-{A ~ 
... ,.r., . (./.. .e'.::7:.. I . 

Charles 1\. Wendtland 
Vlce President 

Cl\W/mdlt 

" , 

: I 
•• 



.EXHIBll __ S ___ __ 
DATE c:2- 1(2 - 9 S 
Ha s3?1 

STATE SUMMARY OF AUCTIONEER LICENSING 

No. states reporting 44 

No. requiring a RE License to Auction 34 

No. requiring a RE Broker for paperwDrk 2 

Subtotal - RE License required at 
RE Auction 36 

No. with Auctioneer Licensing Law but not 
requiring RE License wiRE Auction 7 

Subtotal Licensing Required 43 

This leaves one in 44 without any 
Licensing of Auctioneers 

Montana 

Total in survey (balances) 

1 

44 

-
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This document is stored at the Historical Society at 225 North 

Roberts Street, Helena, MT "9620 1201 mh ~ - • 1 e phone number is 

444-2G94. 
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~Auctloneer license? Towns anrl ciLies may 
~. ~ l.l C t ion e e r S • 

tax, l!ce~se and regulate .. ~ 
"'~1 Hu;st auctioneer hold a real estat.~ lict:!r.se it hi ,'her roll! 1s limit.ed 
. "r- 0 call i r. 9 bid sat ate ale s tat. e au c t. ion? No. 
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" Hust auct.ioneer hold a real estate licen~e if he/she is handling all 
... " slIects of a reCtI est.ate auction? No. 
~ .. 
~~ Reciprocit.y, The reaidency requirements are wa1'ed tor the cit1zen~ 

t any 3tate to th~ same ~xtant tha~ the home state 0 the applicant waives 
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NEBRASKA 
overnment agency? Nebraska Real Estate Commission 

Les Tyrell, Director 
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HOUSE BILL 390 
TESTIMONY 

EXHIBIT -!f 
DATE -:J - 11)- 93 
HB ~90 • 

My name is Mark Simonich and I am the Director of the 

Department of Natural Resources and Conservation. I am appearing 

today on behalf of Governor Racicot to express the 

administration's support for House Bill 390 and the amendments 

offered by Representative Quilici. 

The administration not only supports the concept of 

integrated resource planning, but also supports how the Public 

Service Commission has defined it for utilities in Montana. The 

process that is outlined in this bill provides an opportunity for 

a meaningful public dialogue on the energy choices that utilities 

will confront before they actually make significant 

investments. This should alleviate the costly and time consuming 

regulatory and legal battles that have been very contentious for 

many years in Montana. 

Another important feature of this bill is that it causes the 

Department of Natural Resources and Conservation and the Public 

Service Commission to work together in meeting their respective 

missions as opposed to working as separate entities, each failing 

to recognize the other's interests. By having state agencies 

working together we will arrive at better and smarter solutions 

to the issues that agencies are required to address to fulfill 

their statutory obligations. Such cooperation and coordination 

also avoids duplication and reduces the cost of government in 

Montana. 

This bill is a specific example of how working together can 

lead to smarter and sustainable solutions to energy issues facing 

this state. The major energy planning issues of the key energy 

players in this state are addressed in HB 390. As a result, HB 

390 provides a productive solution for all Montanans to an issue 

that has plagued the state for nearly 20 years. 



Amendments to House Bill No. 390 
First Reading Copy 

Requested by Rep. Quilici 

EXH1Blt te t 

DATE ~ - /CJ- q s. 
HB 390 

For the Committee on Business and Economic Development 

1. Title, line 11. 
Following: line 10 
Insert: "69-3-701," 

Prepared by Susan B. Fox 
February 8, 1993 

2. Page 2, lines 2 and 3. 
Following: "." on line 2 
strike: the remainder of lines 2 and 3 
Insert: "However, it is the intent of the legislature that the 

department and other state agencies share with the 
commission their expertise on environmental impacts of a 
utility's planned resource acquisitions." 

3. Page 2, line 25. 
Following: line 24 
Insert: "actually" 
Strike: "to" 
Insert: "for the convenience of" 

4. Page 3, line 6. 
Following: "commission's" 
strike: "other" 
Insert: "existing statutory" 

5. Page 4, line 1. 
Insert: "(6) "Portfolio development costs" means the costs of 

preparing a resource in a portfolio for prompt and timely 
acquisition of the resource." 

Renumber: subsequent sUbsection 

6. Page 6, line 17. 
Insert: "section 7. section 69-3-701, MCA, is amended to read: 

"69-3-701. Definitions. As used in this part, the following 
definitions apply: 

(1) "Avoided costs" means the incremental costs, as 
determined by the commission, to an electric or natural gas 
utility of energy or capacity, or both, \lhich, but for the 
purchase of conservation, the utility \lould generate or supply 
itself or purchase from another source. 

-f2+11l "Commission" means the Montana public service 
commission created in 2-15-2602. 

+a+.Lll "Conservation" means any reduction in electric power 
or natural gas consumption as a result of investment in measures 
that increase the efficiency of electricity or gas use in 
building shells, space heating or cooling equipment, water 
heating equipment, or refrigeration equipment or other cost­
effective measures which, over its economic life meet the 

1 hb039001. asf 



criteria of 69-3-702. 
(4) "Residen~ial building" means a building used for 

residen~ial eccupancy ~aa~ %. 

(a) aas a sys~em for aea~ing, coeling, or beta, ~aa~ uses a 
fuel supplied by ~ae u~ili~y; and 

(b) ceA~ains a~ leas~ one bu~ ne~ mere ~aan four separa~ely 
er ceA~rally aea~ed awelliAg uAi~s er cen~ains mere ~aaA feur 
separa~ely hea~ed or ceeled or be~a aea~ed and ceeled uni~s."" 
Renumber: subsequent sections 

7. Page 6, line 20. 
strike: If:" 

8. Page 6, line 21 through page 7, line 3. 
strike: Ifill.." 
Following: "[section 6]" 
strike: the remainder of line 21 through "costs" on page 7, line 

3 

2 hb039001.asf 



REGULATION 
AND 

INTEGRATED LEAST COST RESOURCE PLANNING 
WORKING GROUP 

AND ACQUISITION 

EXH1BIT~ .... 7 __ _ 
ORGANIZATION 

Montana Power Company 

Montana Dakota utilities 

Western Montana Generation 
& Transmission Co-op 

Central Montana Electric 
Co-operative 

Montana Environmental 
Information Center 

Northern Plains Resource 
Council 

District XI Human 
Resource Council 

Boulder Hydro 

Montana Consumer Counsel 

Montana Department of 
Natural Resources & 
Conservation 

Montana Consumer Counsel 

Montana Public Service 
commission Staff 

Northwest Power Planning 
Council 

Bonneville Power 
Administration 

Committee Facilitator 

PARTICIPANTS 
DATE c2 - /0 - 9 3 
HR .390 

Jack Haffey, Tom Worring, & Dave Houser 

c. Wayne FOX, Don Ball, & John Alke 

Ron Wilkerson 

Jim Eskeridge 

Sam Toole 

Tom Schneider 

Jim Morton & Thomas M. Power 

Lee Tavener 

Robert Nelsen & Frank Buckley 

Van Jamison, Alan Davis, Larry Nordel 

Robert Nelsen & Frank Buckley 

Dan Elliott & Robin McHugh 

John Hines 

Gail Kuntz 

Gerald Mueller 



I. 

Testimony of MEIC 

EXHIBIT __ ~_ ......... _ 

DATE c2 -/0- 9~ 
HB ~390 

In Support 9f HB 390 and Amendments 
Presented by Ken Toole 

Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, thank you for the 
opportunity to submit written testimony. I apologize for being 
unable to appear in person. My name is Ken Toole and I am a 
consultant working with the Montana Environmental Information 
center (MEIC) on energy issues. My testimony is offered on 
behalf of MEIC in support of HB 390 and in support of the 
amendments offered by Representative Quillici. 

MEIC has been extensively involved in the long and contentious 
battles over energy development in Montana. We, like all of the 
other parties to these disputes, have come to the conclusion that 
working in a cooperative manner with utilities, regulatory 
agencies and other interest groups is far more productive than 
entering the adversarial process. 

The bill and amendments before you represent over two years of 
collaborative work on energy planning issues with a wide variety 
of groups and individuals from differing perspectives. We 
believe that this bill will facilitate responsible energy 
planning in Montana. It will also assure better coordination of 
effort between various agencies in the planning process~ 

We believe that the bill and amendments will contribute to the 
efficient use of our natural resources, as well as assuring that 
the planning process weighs all of the potential risks of 
particular energy development projects. Of course a more 
deliberate planning effort on the part of utilities will reduce 
the potential for conflict once projects are chosen and a course 
of action has been chosen by developers. 

; 
We urge passage of HB 390 and the proposed amendments. 

Thank you. 



EXHIBIT - - ';1- -- ---:"'c, ~z­

DATE ;2 - /() - 9 S a 

HB c39~ ..• 

RECEIVED 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SERVICE REGUlATION 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSld.MM 2 '11992 
OF THE STATE OF MONTANA 

MONT. P. 5. COMMISSION 

* * * * * 

IN THE MA ITER of the Proposed 
Adoption of Rules On Integrated 
Lea .. t Cost Planning 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

REPLY COMMENTS OF 
MONTANA-DAKOTA UTIT..ITlES CO. for Electric Utilities 

COMES NOW, Montana-Dakota Utilities Co. (Montana-Dakota), a Division ofMDU 

Resources Group, Inc., and submits the following reply comments. 

lNTRODUCITON 

Both Montana-Dakota and Montana Power Company, in their earlier-comments, have 

pointed out the need for enabling legislation to successfully implement least cost planning 

and resource acquisition in the State of Montana. Such legislation is necessary in three 

areas: 

1. The Commission needs enabling legislation to implement least cost 

planning in Montana. 

2. Statutory clarification is necessary to insure that prudent expenditures 

incurred for planning or implementation of a plan are recoverable in rates, even 

though the expenditures do not result in the actual acquisition of a resource. 

3. Sections 69-3-701, et seq. of the Montana Code Annotated need to be 

amended. 

The Montana legislature has already twice rejected legislation enabling the 

ks:LCP.l 1 24-30 
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Commission to implement least cost planning.1 Consensus has been reached in two 

important areas on the issue of cost recovery.2 Apparently, however, no consideration was 

given to the effect of § 69-3-701, MCA, prior to the Commission's rulemaking hearing. At 

that hearing, unsupported statements were made that the statutes did not limit the 

Commission's authority. The Commission will seriously jeopardize the future of least cost 

planning in Montana if it fails to address the need for changes to §§ 69-3-701, et seq., MCA. 

The purpose of these' reply comments is to focus the Commission's attention on the need 

for such changes. 

SECITONS 69-3-701, ET SEQ., MCA 

MUST BE AMENDED 

Part 7 of Chapter 3 of Title 69 was enacted into law by the 1983 Mon,t~na legislature. 

In doing so, the 1983 legislature made a clear choice. Two bills were introduced in the 1983 

session, Senate Bill 456, and House Bill 765. It was Senate Bill 456 which was eventually 

enacted into law. The key provisions of the two bills were as follows:3 

S.B. 456 

1. Permissive utility investment in conservation; 

2. Investment limited to measures costing no more than 50% of avoided cost.4 

1 House Bill 780, 1981 Montana Legislature; House Bill 868, 1985 Montana Legislature. 

2 Comments of Regulation and Integrated Least Cost Resource Planning and Acquisition 
Group, pp. 5-7. 

3 SB 456, First Reading Copy, is attached as Exhibit A. HB 765, First Reading Copy, 
is attached as Exhibit B. 

4 The 1987 amendments raised the ceiling to 100% of avoided costs, Chapter 304, 1987 
Session Laws of Montana. 

ks:LCP.l 2 24-30 
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~.'lT~- lo ____ ~~ ___ _ 

3. A 2% "equity kicker" for investments in conservation. i. __ tL5 ~ )~~ . 

HB 765 

1. Mandatory utility investment in conservation; 

2. Investment criteria to be established by the Commission. 

If the legislature had enacted HB 765 into law, the Commission would have been 

empowered to enact many of the rules it has proposed, such as the "115% of avoided cost" 

provision in Rule III(1)(h). Instead, the legislature rejected HB 765, and after substantial 

amendment, enacted SB 456 into law. (One of the amendments was a request by the 

Commission to limit recoverable conservation investments by utilities to investments in 

exiting residential structures.5) 

It is specious to now suggest that § 69-3-701, et seq., MCA, does not address, or was 

not intended to address, utility investments in conservation measures. Part 7, Chapter 3, of 

Title 69 is succinctly entitled: 

Conservation Purchases or Investments by Utilities 

Its provisions clearly and unambiguously set forth standards for recoverable utility 

investments in conservation. 

CONCLUSION 

The successful implementation of least cost planning and resource acquisition in 

Montana requires some statutory changes. No interest group suggested they would oppose 

the enactment of such changes. Given that lack of opposition, any resistance to making the 

5 March 22, 1983 Minutes of the House Business and Industry Committee: 

The next major amendment is to limit the whole bill to residential facilities, 
rather than to commercial and industrial and agricultural. This was at the 
suggestion of the PSc. 

ks:LCP.l 3 24-30 



necessary changes is quixotic. 

Respectfully submitted this 27th day of January, 1992. 

By 

ks:LCP.l 

MONTANA-DAKOTA UTILITIES CO., 
a Division of MDU Resources Group, Inc. 

HUGHES, KELLNER, SULLN AN & ALKE 

John 
404 
P.o ox 1166 
Helena, MT 59624-1166 

Doug Schulz 
400 North Fourth Street 
Bismarck, ND 58501 

ATTORNEYS FOR MONTANA-DAKOTA 
UTllJTIES CO. 

4 24-30 



EXHIBIT / {) 
DATE ;;) - /0 -9S 
HB c::3 942 

PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 1701 Prospect Avenue • PO Box 202601 
Helena, Montana 59620-2601 
Telephone: (406) 444-6199 
FAX #: (406) 444-7618 

Bob Anderson, Chairman 
Bob Rowe, Vice Chairman 
Dave Fisher 

February 10, 1992 

Nancy McCaffree Testimony of Bob Anderson Danny Oberg 

The PSC supports HB390, which clarifies the authority of the PSC to require energy utilities 
to prepare and submit integrated least cost plans. 

HB390 is not about whether or not integrated least cost planning is a good idea. It's about 
the risk of future litigation. 

Integrated least cost planning has been developed over a period of several years by state 
utility commissions and utilities all over the country. Its key concepts include: 

• a level playing field for conservation and supply 
• public involvement in utility planning 
• consideration of the environment in resource selection 
• risk management 
• pricing for informed and efficient purchase decisions. 

In December, 1992, the PSC adopted rules which require the utilities to submit integrated 
least cost plans, beginning with the Montana Power Company in March, 1993. These rules 
were the result of a collaborative process that began in 1988 and included three rounds of 
public hearings and much dialog among the interested and affected parties. The resulting 
rules are as well thought out as any in the country. 

A sticking point in the dialog was whether or not the PSC has sufficient legal authority to 
require this planning. We firmly believe that we do under our general statutory powers. 
Some parties agree with us; others do not. 

There are two ways to settle this disagreement. One is in court. After a rate case an 
unhappy party could challenge the PSC's authority to require integrated least cost plans. 

The other way to settle this dispute is to clarify the PSC's authority in legislation_ That's 
what HB390 would do. We believe it is in the public interest to settle this matter in the 
legislature rather than in the courts. That's why we support HB390. 

Our fiscal note on the bill shows a $50,000 per biennium cost for processing the plans. We 
will incur this cost whether or not the bill passes. OUf budget subcommittee has approved a 
modification to our consulting budget for this expense. 

Finally, we respect the process that produced this bill. It represents a way of settling 
differences in a constructive way instead of the polarized, contentious way of the past. This 
bill represents one of the positive legacies of the Colstrip era. 

Consumer Complaints (406) 444-6150 
"AN EQUAL EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY/AFFIRMATIVE ACTION EMPLOYER" 
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EXHIBIT J d .. $ 

DATE c:J -L9- 93 
HB 4 1 / 

HB 441 

The Montana Board of Water Well Contractors presents this 

testimony in support of HB 441: 

The Montana Board of Water Well Contractors was established 

to promote the orderly and sanitary development of groundwater 

resources. See Mont. Code Ann. § 37-43-101(1991). Towards that 

end, the Board, with the assistance of the regulated community, 

has implemented well construction and licensing standards that 

most water well professionals adhere to. The Board also hears 

complaints about problem wells, offers advice towards fixing 

problem wells, and in extreme cases disciplines licensees. 

Water well professionals mostly agree and cooperate with 

the Board in fixing problem wells so that disciplinary action 1S 

rarely necessary. However, a small percentage of licensees 

refu~e to comply with Board standards or cooperate with the Board 

in fixing problem wells. The Board has been forced to spend an 

inordinate share of its limited resources 1n disciplining these 

few problem licensees. Processing one of these extreme cases can 

cost hundreds of hours of work, thousands of dollars, and take 

years. HB 441 1S proposed to avoid unnecessary delay and expense 

in the process by clarifying the Board's authority and function 

with respect to complaints, eliminating the superfluous and time-

consuming trial-type hearing, and tailoring the grounds and modes 

for discipline to fit the needs and purposes of water well 

professionals, the public and the Board. 
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This Bill emphasizes-the Board's role in settling public 

complaints and achieving legal compliance without costly 

disciplinary action. Although the Board has been able to 

accomplish this goal with cooperative licensees under existing 

statutes, uncooperative licensees have challenged the Board's 

authority to act in any way with respect to complaints other than 

as a disinterested tribunal. Uncooperative licensees argue that 

under Mont. Code Ann. § 37-43-311(1991) it is up to the public to 

prosecute complaints and the Board, as tribunal, should not 

assist them. When there is a complaint befo~e the Board and the 

licensee takes this stance, the Board's efforts to help fix the 

problem well only serve to delay an already protracted process. 

This Bill would provide incentive for cooperation wit~.the Board 

by recognizing the Board's pervasive role in resolving water well 

problems and clarifying that the Board may investigate, mediate 

and prosecute complaints. 

The Bill would also streamline the disciplinary process by 

eliminating the trial-type hearing and associated time-consuming 

pre-hearing process. The new process would require the Board to 

have its supporting evidence together and presented to the 

licensee with the proposed order to initiate the disciplinary 

process. Licensees would have the opportunity for a hearing to 

cross-examine the Board's witnesses, challenge the evidence, 

present additional evidence and argue against the proposed order 

for whatever reason. The Board would not be required to present 

evidence at the hearing because all of its evidence would have 
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already been presented with the proposed order. The hearing, 

then, would be for the sole purpose of allowing the licensee, to 

show cause why the proposed discipline is unwarranted. From the 

Board's experience, this is the type of hearing most licensees 

expect and desire when they request a hearing. 

This Bill would also remove confusion from the existing 

process by tailoring the grounds for discipline to fit the 

purposes and expertise of the Board of Water Well Contractors. 

Some of the existing statutory grounds for discipline are vague 

and inappropriate for consideration by a Board selected for its 

expertise in \\later well construction. See Mont. Code Ann. § 37-

43-311 (1991) . For example, "gross negligence" is a standard for 

discipline under the current statute that more appropriately 

applies to matters of safety. Water well professional discipline 

should be more oriented towards obtaining compliance with Board 

rules and laws than with safety. "Incompetence" 1S a standard 

for discipline in the existing law that is vague. The proposed 

grounds for discipline are narrowly defined and tied directly to 

th~ licensees ability to comply with water well laws. 

Finally, this Bill would authorize the Board to order the 

most sought after and viable of solutions for substandard wells. 

Current disciplinary process offers little help to the already 

injured public because the Board 1S without clear authority to 

order licensees to repair faulty wells. This Bill would clarify 

that the Board may order licensees to reconstruct or repair 

substandard wells. 

--TESTIMONY ON HB 441-- PAGE 3 



HB 441 Bill was drafted to meet the needs of the Board of 

Water Well Contractors, the public and water well professionals 

alike. The Bill would allow the Board to more efficiently and 

appropriately deal with customer complaints and problem drillers 

and contractors. Efficiency and appropriateness would be 

"achieved by clarifying the Board's authority to investigate and 

order faulty wells fixed, by removing the requirement for trial-

type hearings, by authorizing agreed settlements short of formal 

disciplinary action, and by eliminating vague standards for 

discipline. 

Submitted this 10th day of February, 1993 

Board of Water Well Contractors 

BY:~~ 
Fred W. Robinson u 
legal counsel 
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~IB1T /~ 
DATE ~-/O- 93. 
HB Saqu 

HOUSE BILL 383 HAS SEVERAL PARTS TO IT THAT MUST BE ADDRESSED 

ON THEIR OWN MERITS. SECTION ONE OF THE BILL ALLOWS THE BOARD TO 

PROVIDE QUALITY EDUCATION PROGRAMS TO CURRENT LICENSEES AND LICENSE 

APPLICANTS. IT ALLOWS FOR THE CONTINUED TRAINING OF STAFF 

INVESTIGATORS, LEGAL COUNSEL, ADMINISTRATORS AND BOARD MEMBERS. 

IT ALLOWS THE BOARD TO CONTINUE WITH THE PRINTING AND DISTRIBUTION 

OF THE NEWSLETTER ON A REGULAR BASIS. IT CREATES A COUNCIL OF 

EXPERTS TO WORK WITH THE BOARD TO ACCOMPLISH THE ABOVE MENTIONED 

GOALS. 

THE ORIGINAL REAL ESTATE RECOVER ACCOUNT LEGISLATION DIRECTED 

THE BOARD TO ESTABLISH A RECOVERY FUND, ESTABLISHED A MINIMUM FUND 

BALANCE, AUTHORIZED THE ESTABLISHMENT AND COLLECTION OF FEES, AND 

PAY OUTSTANDING JUDGEMENTS THAT MEET THE LEGISLATIVELY ESTABLISHED 

REQUIREMENTS. THE LAW ALSO ALLOWS THE BOARD THE DISCRETION TO 

TRANSFER ANY EXCESS MONEY TO THE STATE SPECIAL REVENUE FUND FOR 

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS AND CONTINUING EDUCATION. SEVERAL YEARS AGO, 

THE BOARD ATTEMPTED TO SPEND SOME OF THAT EXCESS REVENUE, ONLY TO 

DISCOVER THAT APPROPRIATION DID NOT ACCOMPANY THE CASH. 

THE BOARD IS ASKING FOR AUTHORIZATION TO SPEND FUNDS CURRENTLY 

COLLECTED AND DEPOSITED IN THE RECOVERY ACCOUNT FUND. EACH NEW 

LICENSEE PAYS $35.00 EARMARKED FOR THIS FUND AN~ GETS NO 

EDUCATIONAL BENEFIT FROM THE PROGRAM. CURRENTLY THE BALANCE OF 

THAT ACCOUNT IS IN EXCESS OF $280,000. THE STATUTORY BALANCE OF 

THIS ACCOUNT IS SET AT $100,000. 

THE BOARD HAS ATTEMPTED TO IMPLEMENT AN EDUCATION OUTREACH 

PROGRAM DESIGNED TO OFFER QUALITY, TIMELY EDUCATION TO THOSE IN 

AREAS WHERE EDUCATION IS NOT READILY AVAILABLE AND TO THE HALF OF 



THE LICENSING BODY THAT DOES NOT HAVE EDUCATION PROGRAMS READILY 

AVAILABLE TO THEM AS AN ASSOCIATION MEMBER. UNDER THE CURRENT 

PROGRAM, THE BOARD IS MANDATED TO PRODUCE A LIMITED NUMBER OF 

OFFERINGS WITH A VENDOR WHO HAS THE RESOURCES TO ADMINISTER THE 

ENTIRE PROGRAM BECAUSE THE BOARD DOES NOT HAVE THE AUTHORITY TO 

COVER SUCH COSTS. CURRENTLY FEES ARE CHARGED TO COVER A PORTION 

OF THE COST OF THESE PROGRAMS. THAT MONEY IS COLLECTED AND SPENT 

BY THE VENDOR, WITH THE BOARD MAKING UP ANY ADDITIONAL COSTS. THIS 

PROGRAM HAS BEEN VERY WELL RECEIVED, BUT LIMITS THE BOARD TO COURSE 

CONTENT AND RESOURCES OF THE VENDOR. 

THE NEWSLETTER IS A SOURCE OF INDUSTRY AND REGULATORY 

INFORMATION OFFERED TO ALL LICENSEES. IT IS DESIGNED TO INFORM 

LICENSEES OF NEW REGULATORY ISSUES THAT ARE IN EFFECT, ANSWERS 

GENERAL ADMINISTRATIVE QUESTIONS AND KEEPS THE LICENSEES INFORMED 

OF BOARD ACTIVITIES. BOARD MEMBERS AND STAFF ALIKE HAVE RECEIVED 

A NUMBER' OF FAVORABLE COMMENTS ON THE FORMAT AND CONTENT OF THE 

NEWSLETTER. 

THE CREATION OF AN EDUCATION COUNCIL WOULD ALLOW THE BOARD TO 

USE THE EXPERTISE OF EDUCATORS AND LICENSEES ACROSS THE STATE WHO 

ARE INTERESTED IN ASSISTING THE BOARD IN THE DEVELOPMENT OF QUALITY 

PRE-LICENSURE AND CONTINUING EDUCATION. THIS COUNCIL WOULD ANSWER 

TO THE BOARD AND BE LIMITED IN ITS DECISION MAKING AUTHORITY. THIS 

BILL DOES NOT MANDATE THE EXISTENCE OF A COUNCIL, BUT DOES PROVIDE 

A MECHANISM TO CREATE AND COMPENSATION SUCH A BODY. WISE SPENDING 

OF EDUCATION. DOLLARS WILL GREATLY OUT-WEIGH THE COST OF AN 

EDUCATION COUNCIL. THE BOARD WOULD USE THE EXPERTISE OF LICENSEES 

AND EDUCATORS FROM ACROSS THE STATE TO IDENTIFY AND DEVELOP 



CURRICULUM TO ADDRESS CURRENT ISSUES. WITH ALL OF THE OTHER DUTIES 

PLACED ON THE BOARD, COURSE DEVELOPMENT DOES NOT GET THE ATTENTION 

IT DESERVES. 

TODAY, 30 STATES EMPLOY A FULL TIME EDUCATION DIRECTOR TO 

ASSIST IN IMPLEMENTING THEIR EDUCATION PROGRAMS. 22 STATES HAVE 

SOME FORM OF AN EDUCATION COUNCIL. OF THOSE, 15 STATES HAVE BOTH 

A FULL TIME EDUCATION DIRECTOR AND AN EDUCATION COUNCIL, AND THOSE 

NUMBERS ARE RISING. STATES RECOGNIZE THE BENEFIT OF DEVELOPING AN 

EDUCATIONAL STRATEGY AND FOLLOWING THROUGH WITH A COMPREHENSIVE, 

MANAGED PLAN. 

THE BILL WOULD ALLOW CONTINUING EDUCATION FUNDS TO TRAIN ITS 

STAFF OF INVESTIGATORS, LEGAL COUNSEL AND ADMINISTRATOR. IT WOULD 

PROVIDE FUNDS FOR BOARD MEMBERS TO ATTEND EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS 

DESIGNED TO EDUCATE MEMBERS ON THE DUTIES AND RESPONSIBILITIES OF 

THAT POSITION. IT IS COUNTER PRODUCTIVE TO REQUIRE THE LICENSEE 

TO KEEP ABREAST OF NEW DEVELOPMENTS IN THE INDUSTRY AND ATTEMPT TO 

REGULATE THOSE LICENSEES WITHOUT THE KNOWLEDGE TO DO SO. 

THE SECOND SECTION OF THIS BILL DOES SPECIFICALLY SPELL OUT 

LICENSE DENIAL CRITERIA. CURRENTLY THE BOARD CAN DENY A LICENSE 

FOR ACTIVITY THAT COULD RESULT IN LICENSE SUSPENSION OR REVOCATION. 

THIS SECTION WOULD PUT THE APPLICANT ON NOTICE THAT MAKING 

FRAUDULENT STATEMENTS OR DEMONSTRATING FIDUCIARY UNRESPONSIBILITY. 

THE THIRD SECTION OF THIS BILL DOES ALLOW THE BOARD TO ACCEPT 

AND IMPOSE DISCIPLINARY SANCTIONS OTHER THAN LICENSE SUSPENSION OR 

REVOCATION AGAINST A LICENSEE AFTER AN ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING. 

THERE ARE OCCASIONS WHEN THE LICENSING LAW HAS BEEN VIOLATED, BUT 

THE VIOLATION DOES NOT WARRANT REVOCATION OR SUSPENSION. THIS 



SECTION WOULD ALLOW THE BOARD TO PRONOUNCE OR STIPULATE TO LESSER 

DISCIPLINARY ACTION. 

AGAIN, I WOULD LIKE TO REITERATE THAT THIS BILL IS REQUESTING 

AUTHORITY ONLY TO SPEND REVENUES CURRENTLY COLLECTED. THERE WILL 

BE NO INCREASE IN COST TO THE LICENSEES OF MONTANA. IF THE FUND 

DOES FALL TO THE STATUTORY BALANCE, FEES WILL BE COLLECTED FROM THE 

PARTICIPATES OF EDUCATIONS PROGRAMS TO REVIVE THE ACCOUNT BALANCE .. 
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REP. VICKI COCCHIARELLA 
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OFF. (406) 363-1 533 RES. (406) 363-6531 
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1XHmn: ;2 / 
DATE- c:2 - (a - 9,* 

Amendments to House Bill No. 383 
First Reading Copy 

~d-~LgfT 

For the Committee on Business and Economic Development 

1. Page 3, line 1. 
strike: "six" 
Insert: "seven" 

2. Page 3, line 9. 
Following: line 8 

Prepared by Paul Verdon 
February 10, 1993 

Insert: "(c) one member must be a property manager licensed as 
provided in [Senate Bill No. 111];" 

Renumber: subsequent sUbsections 

3. Page 7, line 15. 
Following: line 14 
Insert: "NEW SECTION. section 5. Coordination instruction. If 

Senate Bill No. 111, including provisions creating a 
property manager's license, is not passed and approved, then 
the code commissioner is instructed to revise [this act] to 
change the number of members of the real estate education 
council provided for in 37-51-204(5) to six and to- strike 
the property manager from the membership of the real estate 
education council." 
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